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Mr Grant White 
National Environment and Sustainability Manager 
642 Great Western Highway 
GIRRAWEEN NSW 2145 
 
23 December 2021 
 
 
Dear Mr White 

Baiada Integrated Poultry Processing Facility (SSD-9394) 
Condition A12 - Notice of Surrender 

 
I refer to your correspondence dated 1 December 2021 regarding the surrender of development 
consent DA 53/97, pursuant to clause 97 of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Regulation 
2000 and Condition A12 of SSD-9394. 
 
The Department of Planning, Industry and Environment (the Department) acknowledges that Baiada 
(Tamworth) Pty Ltd (the Applicant) has surrendered development consent DA 53/97. The surrender 
is effective from 22 December 2021, being the date on which the Applicant’s notice of surrender was 
received by the Planning Secretary via the Major Projects portal. 
 
The Department notes that all other development consents listed in Appendix 3 of SSD-9394 will be 
surrendered in a separate letter to Tamworth Regional Council (Council). It would be greatly 
appreciated if you could forward any response letter received from Council to the Department for its 
records. 
 
If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Pamela Morales on (02) 9274 6386 or via 
email at pamela.morales@planning.nsw.gov.au. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Chris Ritchie 
Director 
Industry Assessments 

As nominee of the Planning Secretary 
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